YUKON UTILITIES BOARD

Box 31728

Whitehorse, Yukon Y1A 6L3

Phone (867) 667-5058
Fax: (867) 667-5059

August 22, 2008

Yukon Energy Corporation and All Parties
YECL-General Rate Application Proceeding

YUKON UTILITIES BOARD

EXHIBIT 4-13

DAY

ENTERED BY

Nu i

DATE

Aug galop

Re  Appointment of new member to the Yukon Utilities Board

Please be advised that Kathleen Avery has been appointed to the Board. It is the
Board’s intention to have Ms. Avery participate in the decision-making related to
the YECL General Rate Application. To that end, she would read all information
on the record for the proceeding in order to inform herself of the matter currently

before the Board.

If any party has an objection to Ms. Avery’s participation on the Board for the

remainder of the YECL General Rate Application proceeding, they are requested

to advise the Board by Wednesday, September 3.
Sincerely,

rontee

Deana Lemke
Executive Secretary



